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Date: April 27, 2021 

Submitted by: Community Development Department – Policy Planning Division 

Subject: Metro 2050 Regional Growth Strategy – Opportunity to Request Update from 

Metro Staff  

 

The purpose of this memo is to bring forward an opportunity to invite Metro staff to an upcoming 

Committee of the Whole Meeting to provide an update on the development of the Metro 2050 

Regional Growth Strategy (RGS). 

 

Metro 2040 was accepted by member jurisdictions in 2011.  In 2019, Metro Vancouver initiated 

an update to Metro 2040, which is focussed on: building on its successes and learnings to date; 

updating growth projections to 2050; aligning the RGS with Transport 2050; and integrating 

climate change and social equity considerations.  Following policy reviews in 2019-2020, 

proposed changes to the plan are now being reviewed with the Metro 2050 Intergovernmental 

Advisory Committee, which includes staff from all member jurisdictions.   

 

As part of engagement and outreach on Metro 2050, Metro staff have been presenting to 

member Councils to provide updates, indicate challenges and opportunities being explored, and 

answer questions.  If Council is interested, Metro staff can be invited to provide a Metro 2050 

update at an upcoming Committee of the Whole Meeting in June.  Once a full draft of 

Metro 2050 is completed, Metro staff will also be presenting to member Councils, currently 

anticipated to take place later this year between September and December.   

 

THAT Metro staff be invited to an upcoming Committee of the Whole Meeting to 

provide an update on the development of Metro 2050 as recommended in the 

memo dated April 27, 2021 from the Community Development Department – Policy 

Planning Division regarding Metro 2050 Regional Growth Strategy – Opportunity 

to Request Update from Metro Staff.   
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Metro 2050 Regional Growth Strategy Update - Opportunity to 

Request Metro Staff Presentation.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Apr 30, 2021 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Kate Zanon, General Manager of Community Development - Apr 27, 2021 - 10:45 PM 

Dorothy Shermer, Corporate Officer - Apr 28, 2021 - 9:16 PM 

Rosemary Lodge, Manager of Communications and Engagement - Apr 29, 2021 - 10:13 AM 

Paul Rockwood, General Manager of Finance and Technology - Apr 30, 2021 - 10:39 AM 

Tim Savoie, City Manager - Apr 30, 2021 - 11:34 AM 


